
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

Tuesday, August 19 
Teacher In-Service 

 
Wednesday, August 20 

Teacher In-Service 
 

Thursday, August 21 
Open House 5:00-7:00 

 
Friday, August 25 

First Day of School 
*dismiss at 11:55 

 
Monday, September 1 
Labor Day  - no school 

 
Tuesday, September 2 
First Day of Preschool 

 
Saturday, September 20 

Rally Day Sale 
 
 
 
 

*The office will be 
closed the week of 

July 28-Aug. 4. 

Board Notes  May 2025 
1. Brent De Jager opened with de-

votions. 
2. Principal’s Report was received.  
      Randy gave update on  
      legislation. 
3.  Committees 
     Building 
        Update on new floor for the       
        bathrooms and kitchen. 
4.  Old Business 
       Reviewed building project. 
5.  New Business 
       Board Evaluations are  
       completed.  
        Update on student dress code. 
6.  The meeting was closed with  
     prayer.  
 
*MMS - Motion Made and Supported 

Board Notes June 2025 
1. John Emerick opened with devo-

tions 
2. Principal’s Report was received. 
3. Committees 
       Education 
          MMS to approve the proposed  
          updated habitual attendance  
          policy.  
4. Old Business 
       Discussed the Building Project. 
       MMS bathroom renovation  
       project by kitchen will be ADA   
       compliant. 
5. New Business 
         Conducted a SWOT (Strengths,  
         Weaknesses, Opportunities and  
         Threats) Analysis. 
6. The meeting was closed with  

prayer.  

SCRIP NEWS 
SUMMER SCHEDULE: 
Please plan ahead for summer and vacations.  SCRIP orders received 
before 9:00 AM on the Mondays we place orders, will be put in on that 
Monday. The order will be ready for pickup the Thursday of that week. 
The office will be open for walk-in traffic when the school office is open, 
Mondays from 9:00 AM-12:00 PM and Thursdays from 12:00 PM-3:00 PM.  
Are you worried you won’t be able to make it into the office during open 
hours? ScripNow is the perfect scrip product for the summer months of 
spontaneity and fun! With over 300 retailers that offer ScripNow, it’s easy 
for families to earn money on-the-go. If you need assistance with getting 
signed up, contact the office.  

  
ORDER DATES/DELIVERY DATE  

Monday, June 23  Thursday, June 26 
Monday, July 7  Thursday, July 10 
Monday, July 21  Thursday, July 24 

Monday, August 4  Thursday, August 7 
Monday, August 18  Thursday, August 21 
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1301 5th St, Box 550 
Hull, IA 5139 
712-439-2273 

Website 
www.hullchristian.com 
 Find us on Facebook & 

Instagram too!! 
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Issue 11 

 
June 2025 

Back Row: Jewell den Hoed, Logan Fedders, Alex Bruxvoort, Keith Hoekstra, Westin Raman, 
Grady De Stigter, Reese Wielenga - Middle Row: Colton Warntjes, Haley Van Veldhuizen, Niko 
Boddie, Bentley Van Kley, Ben Kats, Ava Ney, Isabella Bauer - Front Row:  Principal, Randy Ten 

Pas, Ian Hoekstra, Cobyn Sandbulte, Levi Hoekstra,  Charlie Oostenink,  
Kayne Bliek & Breckin Van Schepen 

 
Class of 2025 
Congratulations to the twenty 8th grade graduates! The ceremony was held at 
First CRC on Thursday, May 22. Pastor Keith Hoekstra addressed the class empha-
sizing the verse they had chosen from Joshua 1:9 “Have I not commanded you? 
Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged, for 
the Lord your God will be with you wherever you go” and their class motto: Faith 
over Fear.   Graduates received their diplomas from Board President Justin Jacob-
sma and were given a NIV Bible (gift from the School Board) by Principal Randy 
Ten Pas. The class song was “By Faith”. Mr. Kendall Stroeh presented six students 
with the President’s Award for Educational Excellence and reflected on the indi-
vidual strengths/gifts of each class member. Westin Raman was the recipient of 
the Fruit of the Spirit Award presented by Mr. Todd Hartbecke, and Charlie 
Oostenink gave the class response. We pray God’s blessing on these teenagers as 
they anticipate and make the adjustment to high school. 



Pop Can Sorting Schedule 
June   July 
Wiersma, Evan  Van Schepen, Justin 
Wielenga, Evan  Van Schepen, Sabrina 
Van Maanen, Phil De Groot, Dash 
Hilbrands, Nolan  Reitsma, Tony 
Hoekstra, Michelle Roetman, Matt 
Grevengoed, Travis/ Sandouka, Maher 
 Sarah      Hulstein, Jeremy 
Hoekstra, Justin  Greydanus, Aaron 
Raman, Chris  Wilson, Blair 

HCS is now using Zeffy for payments and donations! 
We’ve started using Zeffy, a secure platform that helps 
nonprofits like ours collect money without charging any 
transaction fees. That means 100% of your contribution 
goes directly to HCS.    Here’s how it works: 

1. Click the link we provide. 
2. Choose your school fee or donation amount. 
3. Enter your payment information (credit card, bank  
      account, Apple Pay, etc.). 
4.   Submit your payment. 

*Zeffy may ask if you’d like to add a tip to support their 
platform — this is completely optional and you can set it 
to $0 if you prefer. 

Thank you for your support! 

Thank You! 
Every year we have many volunteers help 
the faculty, staff, and cooks keep the 
school and lunch program running smooth-
ly. Their willingness to help out and give of 
their time is a true blessing. Those on the 
outside may not see what they give to the 
school, but those that work on the inside 
do. For that we humbly say THANK YOU!!   

Meat Donation for HCS Rally Day 
We are grateful for the beef and pork do-
nations we have received for the Rally Day 
Sale in years past. If you would like to make 
a monetary gift towards purchasing meat 
or processing costs for this year’s sale, con-
tact  Krista Van Der Brink - 712-470-5734. 

SAVE THE DATE 
The Rally Day Sale has 
been set for Saturday, 
September 20, 2025. 
This is a huge fundraiser 
for our school! Mark 
your calendars now! 

Volleyball Coach Needed 
We are looking for someone 
to coach the Jr. High Girls Vol-
leyball team this fall.  It would 
consist of 2-3 practices/games 
per week after school, .  The 
volleyball season would be 
September 2 through the end 
of October.  If you are interest-
ed in coaching, please con-
tact Tyson Kooima at 
ad@hullchristian.com or call 
school at 712-439-2273 

Building Project Updates                                                            
We’re excited to share 
that our building project 
is moving forward with 
great momentum! In 
order to officially break 
ground, we need to 
have 2.82 million dollars 
pledged. So far, we’ve 
received $2,459,251.00 - 
a wonderful testament 
to the generosity and 
support of our commu-
nity.                                  
If you are interested in 
contributing to this im-
pactful project, please 
reach out to any board 
member or contact Mr. 
Ten Pas at  rtenpas@ 
hullchristian.com or call 
712-439-2273.  

Teachers’ Wish List 
At the end of each year teachers can make a Wishlist of items they would love to have in their class-
room, but would not be in the “needs” category. If anyone is interested in pledging either partial or en-
tire amount of funding to purchase a specific item on the list, it would be appreciated. Please call school 
and indicate which class/teacher’s wish list item you would like to support. Thanks for your continued 
support! 
 
Preschool - Cardboard Block set - $139.00, Magna Tiles Classic Set - $159.00, Simple Switch Careers Accs.    
                    x 2 ( Hospital and Vet) - $89.95 ea. 
Kindergarten - Plastic Pencil Boxes (for math bins), Book Bins, Pencil Top Erasers,  Dry Erase Marker Boards  
                          with Writing Highways - $45.00, Small Items for prize bins, Dry Erase pocket sleeves - $50.47  
1st Grade -  Flexible Seats x 2 - $47 ea., Bean bag chairs x 2 - $42 ea., Floor Cushions  (4- $70), indoor  
          recess games( UNO, Puzzles, Slap Jack, Taco Cat Goat Cheese Pizza, Spot It, etc),  
          $$ for decodable books 
2nd Grade - Scratch and Sniff Stickers $13.49, Flair Pens 24 ct. - $19.97,  Cordless Hot Glue Gun - $12.40,  
           Indoor Recess Games (UNO, puzzles, Red Light Green Light Card Game), Visual Timer - $17 
3rd Grade - Wiggle Seats x 3 - $47 ea.,  Clipboards 30 pk - $40.00 
4th Grade - Wiggle Seats x 2 - $47 ea, Classroom Mailboxes - $90.00,  Bean Bag Chairs x 2 - $42.00 ea. 
5th Grade - Wiggle Seats x 2 - $47 ea, flexable seating - bean bags, wiggle seats, & floor cushions 
6th Grade - Adjustable height laptop card with storage - $72.12,  3 Tier Metal Rolling Cart - $38.00,   
         9 Cube Storage Organizer - black - $53.00,  11” cube bins - 10 pack - $24.00 
 
 

Information Needed for the 2025-2026 School Year 
1. All students entering 7th grade must have the Meningococcal vaccine and a Tdap booster before 

the first day of school.  They cannot start school without those vaccines.   
     * Call your healthcare provider to ask if your child still needs to get these vaccines 
     *  A great time to get these vaccines is when kids go in for wellness and sports physicals in the  
         summer.   
     *  To be valid for school, the meningococcal vaccine and Tdap booster must be given after the age         
        of 10. 
     *  Bring an updated Iowa Certificate of Immunization from your provider to school or have the clinic   
        fax it to school at 888-990-0581. 
2. Students entering 7th and 8th grades (25-26) who plan on participating in sports are required to have    
      an Athletic Physical.   Forms are located on the HCS website.  
3. If your child has gotten any immunizations in the past year,  please get an updated immunization   

form to the office by September 1, 2025.   Our audit is early September.   
4. Any student with a dietary need/restrictions MUST have a doctor’s note and they need to visit with 

Mr. Ten Pas or Mindy Baccam before the first day of school.   
5. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Ten Pas. 
6. Looking forward to seeing you in this coming school year.   The start date is August 25, 2025. 


